
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
56TH FIGHTER WING (AETC) 

LUKE AIR FORCE BASE AZ 85309-1629 

1. IAW the Environmental Protection Agency’s Lead and Copper Rule Revisions regulation
(40 CFR 141.84), Luke AFB has completed its service line inventory.  Luke partnered with
Nicklaus Engineering, Inc. to complete the inventory.  A combination of records review (real
property records, utility master drawings, as-built drawings, and geographic information system
data) and non-intrusive physical inspections (scratch and magnet tests) were used to identify
service line material.  As a result of the reviews and inspections, Luke has determined that it has
no service lines that contain lead, galvanized service lines that require replacement, or service
lines of unknown material.

2. For more information on Luke’s service line inventory contact Mr. Kevin Haponek
(kevin.haponek@us.af.mil).  To learn more about Luke’s drinking water sampling program,
contact Bioenvironmental Engineering at 856-7521 (usaf.luke.56-mdg.mbx.56-omrs-
sgxb@health.mil).

   DAVID J. BERKLAND
 Brigadier General, USAF
 Commander

26 November 2024 

MEMORANDUM FOR  LUKE AFB MILITARY AND CIVILIAN PERSONNEL 

FROM:  56 FW/CC 

SUBJECT:  Drinking Water System Service Line Inventory 
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